






Scope of Services  

Consultant services are requested to update the Vulnerable Roadway User (VRU) Assessment, 

found in Exhibit 1.  This will be in accordance with federal laws to update this assessment along with the 

update to the Missouri Strategic Highway Safety Plan (SHSP).  This requirement determines the length of 

the contract.  The final version of the updated assessment will need to be completed by September 30, 

2025.   

 The update to the VRU Assessment will include an update to the crash data, infrastructure 

information, possible countermeasures, high risk locations, maps, and holding and scheduling 

consultation.  The consultation is the participation of local entities to get their input and be able to 

address their concerns with the assessment.  Any local that is considered high risk must be consulted.  

These consultations can include multiple local entities in one meeting and can be held in-person, or 

virtually.  Additional information about the requirements of the assessment can be found in the 

memorandum provided by the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA), found in Exhibit 2.   

 Progress updates will be needed on a quarterly basis, but may be more frequent depending on 

the current needs of the project.  A presentation of the update to the assessment shall be completed 

and further updates made based on comments.   
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